
TRIBUTE TO SPECIAL GUEST EDITOR 
EMERITUS PROFESSOR SOL ENCEL 

Professor Sol Encel was guest editor of this volume of the Elder Law Review dealing with 
grandparents and grandparenting. The Elder Law Review was fortunate to be the recipient of his 
wisdom prior to his passing on Friday 23rd July 2010. 

Professor Encel had a long and distinguished career as Professor of Sociology at the University of 
New South Wales. His special interests were in social change and in more recent years the 
implications for policy-makers of longevity. His most recent projects in the field of Elder Law 
have been in relation to discrimination in relation to older workers and grandparenting. 

We are honoured to present Professor Encel’s editorial on this volume of the Elder Law Review. 
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